
Main Brook Municipal Habitat Stewardship Agreement
The Town of Main Brook and the Government of Newfoundland and 
Labrador signed a MUNICIPAL HABITAT STEWARDSHIP AGREEMENT 
in May 2021, committing to the conservation and enhancement of wildlife 
habitat within the town’s planning boundaries.

The agreement designates portions of Salmon River found within the town’s 
planning boundaries as a Conservation Area, including First Salmon Pond 
and Little Pond.

What to look for!

Common Eider Red Breasted
                     Merganser

American Black Duck

Residents and visitors alike know Main Brook to be a world-class fishing 
destination. The waterway is known as “Salmon River,” as well as the ponds 
that feed into it (“First Salmon Pond” and “Little Pond”) are scheduled 
salmon rivers that flow into Hare Bay and support a number of other species 
(e.g. brown trout, waterfowl) as well.

The town also recognized its role in conserving the seabird nesting islands 
in Hare Bay, in particular nest and brood rearing habitat for the Common 
Eider. The Hare Bay Stewardship Zone encompasses a number of these 
Islands and simply reflects an area in which residents would like to undertake 
sustainable land use actions which support the continued presence of these 
seabird populations.


